
April 2025 

From the Desk of Pastor Nate... 



FINANCIAL 
UPDATE 

Immanuel Lutheran Church Council Meeting Minutes –   March 9, 2025 

Call To Order and Welcome:  President Margie Anderson (10:42 am). Council will meet on April 6, 2025 after church service. (NOTE 
DATE CHANGE, to avoid Palm Sunday) Minutes from the February 16, 2025 meeting were accepted.  A motion was made by Matt 
Greenwaldt and seconded by Dean Krogstad. Motion carried.  

Committee Reports:  Congregational Life: Diane Breitling- Congregational Life Committee did not meet, however we continue to be 
busy.  We are serving 40-60 people at the Wednesday night suppers.  We held Bingo games at the Youth Potato Bake.  Lots of laugh-
ter and fun took place.  Everyone had a really good time.  We are working to fill slots for Lenten suppers.  We will need people to 
make soup, bake bars and work in the kitchen.  Our committee has really strong leaders and are always willing to do what is needed. 

Outreach Evangelism: Vacant- Did not meet. 

Parish Education: Meagan Ferris- The Education Committee met on March 6th.  VBS update -Luthercrest will come July 20-24. We 
need 30 kids registered. There will be a small fee for families and the Youth and Education Committee will pick up the rest. We really 
need family hosts for counselors, we are looking for people to consider. Looking to do a Service Project on April 23rd during Wednes-
day Worship. The youth will make May Day Baskets to distribute. We also plan on decorating Palm Sunday placemats during the Len-
ten supper nights. We would love to send interested youth to a Lauren Daigle (popular Christian singer) concert in Fargo on July 13th. 
We would charge a small fee and the Youth and Education Committee would pick up the rest. We will send information out soon to 
get numbers and tickets need to be purchased soon. We reviewed the Visioning Document and would love to put together a Snap-
shot of Immanuel flyer, plus Bulletin Board. There could be information in the Sunday/Wednesday Worship bulletins to tell new visi-
tors to go check out the Bulletin Board for more information about what Immanuel has to offer. We would also like to promote Ser-
vice Sundays to get the youth involved in some projects. 

Property Management: Steph Drange– Absent, did not meet. Pastor Nate gave update of planning is still in the works.  

Worship and Music: Anne Oldakowski–– Absent, We met February 10. We discussed the upcoming Lenten worship schedule leading 
up to Easter on April 20. Music Sunday is happening May 4 and encouraging any musical talents for that service. Working with the 
property committee on sanctuary projects. Next meeting is March 24                                                                       

Youth Leadership: Katie Johnson– Absent. Pastor Nate updated they did meet March 5. 

Other Reports- Immanuel Church Women: Diane Teigland – All women members are welcome to join in their activities. They contin-
ue to do bible study, quilting and serving Rotary.  

LEAD PASTOR UPDATE- PASTOR NATE (February/Early March Highlights) 1. Just wrapped up another successful “Soup Tuesday” sea-
son.  Sharing food and fellowship together is a very important thing.  And we raised a lot of money that we’ll reinvest in MORE food 
and fellowship 2. I have been working with a team of folks to help the Bryant Ave fire victims get back on their feet.  If you have 
household items big or small you are willing to donate, let me know. 3. In addition to preachings and teaching, I am spending time 
caring for several folks who are critically ill and on hospice care. 4. Ash Wednesday service was well attended, but very sobering for 
me.  So many who came forward for the imposition of ashes lost loved ones in the past year.  Life is fragile and short.  The word we 
have about new life in Christ is so important. 5. The backpacks program continues to provide local kids in need with weekend nutri-
tion. Looking ahead 1. Early Risers Class on Acts wraps up March 23 2. Looking forward to a wonderful season of Lent, including 
Wednesdays rich in music and visits from various Bible Characters. 3. Communion Milestone Classes start March 12 with our 5th 
graders and families.  That communion milestone will be celebrated on Maundy Thursday (April 17) at 6:30pm  4.  Our next food pack 
is April 3 at 2:30.  We hope to pack about 500 bags – enough for the rest of the year. 

OUR OFFERINGS TO THE LORD: 

Financial Secretary Report:  Reported by Jane Bagstad 

The total of Sunday and Wednesday general offerings counted and deposited in February was $39,212.73. This does not include direct 
deposits. 

Treasurer's Report: Bryan Greenwaldt    

GENERAL FUND:    

Total General Contributions: February 28, 2025               $45,994.00                          

Total Expenses:       $28,466.00                                        

General Fund Register (2/28/25)    $122,983.00                                                       

Building Fund Register Balance (2/28/25)   $29,303.00                                            

Restricted Fund Balance (2/28/25)    $54,054.00                            

      Finance Committee: Dean Krogstad- Present and did not meet. 

Our Vision and Mission—Other Business: 

 Visioning document ideas gathered. Suggestions of revitalizing the “neighborhood” meal, as a thank you to our neighborhood. Snap 
shot card of Immanuel and what we have to offer, New visitor board. Worship volunteering opportunities, sign up sheets in con-
course (what can we do to take the apprehension away/ videos of the jobs). More kids on Sunday service, Maybe post some pictures 
on Sunday of our fun on Wednesday nights.  

The meeting ended with the Lord’s Prayer and was adjourned at 11:26 am. A motion was made by Bryan Greenwaldt and seconded 
by Diane Breitling to adjourn. Motion carried. Respectfully Submitted, Kayla Carpenter, Secretary                                                                                                   



Wednesday Discipleship Will Resume on April 23rd  
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ILC Book Club  -  Monday, April 28 
@ 2:00 pm in the Friendship Room 
“The First Ladies”   
By: Marie Benedict  
       & Victoria Murray  

Graduate Sunday 


